## FEDERAL RESERVE BOARD

## WASHINGTON

ADDRESS OFFICIAL CORRESPONDENCE TO THE FEDERAL RESERVE BOARD

X-4115

July 16, 1924.

Subject: Additional holiday during July.

Dear Sir:

Referring to the Board's letter X-4097, concerning holidays during July, we are now advised that the Federal Reserve Bank of Dallas, together with its El Paso and Houston Branches, will be closed on Saturday, July 26th, account Primary Election Day.

Therefore, those offices will not participate in either the regular Gold Fund Clearing or the Federal Reserve Note Clearing of that date, July 26th. Please include your credits for July 26th with your credits for July 28th for those offices in your Gold Fund Clearing telegrams of July 28th, and make no shipment of Dallas Federal Reserve Notes, fit or unfit, to that office or to Washington, respectively, on date of holiday.

Kindly notify Branches.

Yours very truly,

J. C. Noell, Assistant Secretary.

TO GOVERNORS OF ALL FEDERAL RESERVE BANKS.